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Minutes of Meeting
March 2, 2016
Chair Joe Crane opened the meeting at 9:10 a.m.  Board Member Bill Gianacoples and Health Agent, Deborah Rogers.  Absent were Paul Thompson, and Virginia Bacon.
7 Martel Way the Following variances were requested. 1).  A reduction in ground water separation from 4’ to 2’ using Presby system 2).   Leach area setbacks to property line from 10’ to 6’.  3). the leach area setback from water line 10’ to 6’.Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Joe Crane, unanimous.
8 Acorn Way the Following variance was requested: the waterline setback variance 10’ to 5’.  Motion:  By Bill Gianacoples to accept the variance as written.    Seconded:  By, Joe Crane, unanimous.
300 Andover Street Jim Mcguire was at the meeting, regarding water run-off from the Georgetown Country Club.  Jim explained to the Board the abutter’s septic tank located at 337 Andover Street is under water during flash flooding.  The Board explained that many septic systems are under water during flooding. The Board also stated that the water run-off will seek to the lowest level and there is not anything they could do regarding the natural ground water run-off.
Stewarts Septic- regarding the installation of Dunkin Donuts.  Installer John Divencenzo, Supervisor Brian farmer, both from Stewart Septic was there for the discussion. Also in attendance was the Septic Designer Chris Sparagues, and the Owner of the Dunkin Donuts Plaza George Delegas. They explained to the Board what was causing the delay of the installation of the new Septic system. Due to the proximity of the Septic tanks and foundation it needed re-enforcement and additional labor and construction was needed. All parties agree that the installation was back on schedule and it would be completed within 2 weeks.
Licensed Installer Richard Nunan was asked to speak to board regarding the installation at 444 North Street. He explained to the Board that he was installing the septic system from a proposed septic design that was not approved rather than the approved proposed septic plan.  The septic was re-installed by another Licensed Installer and Richard Nunan assured to the Board this would not happen again.  The Board agreed that this is now and in his file and if this was to happen again it would result in disciplinary actions against the Georgetown Installers license he carries.
MINUTES OF MEETING - Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the minutes of the meeting for August 19, 2015 as written.  Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

___________________

Joe Crane – Chairman

____________________









Paul Thompson - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        
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